

Petit Family Foundation P.O. Box 310 Plainville, CT 06062

Dear Dr. Petit,

There are no words to describe my sincere thanks to you and the members of the foundation for once again supporting the Channel 3 Kids Camp in such a big way.

Your continued support of the work we do is so appreciated no only by me, but by our board of directors and the thousands of children who benefit from our growing number of year round programs. As your life has been dedicated to being the change we want the world to see, the Channel 3 Kids Camp strives to help be a catalyst for change for children.

The Petit Family Cabin will allow an additional 140 children attend camp this summer. As you well know for many of the children that we serve this will be the only summer vacation that they will experience.

I am sure that you and your family have many times wondered if all the work you do with fundraising and appeals has the impact you hope to provide to your nonprofit partners. I can personally attest to the impact and the difference that you have made for our children. Your generosity with the rebuilding of the health lodge, the purchasing of medical equipment for Ashley's Place, the assistance with rebuilding the ropes course and now this cabin have allowed us to continue to reach out to the most vulnerable children in the State of Connecticut.

One of my favorite quotes is from Helen Keller, Alone we can do so little, together we can do so much". It is so true. Thank you for always standing together with me to do all we can for children from all over our great state.

Congratulations again on your election. It is not an easy job these days but I know that you will represent the people by doing what is right and honest.

Thank you again to the entire family and board for this incredible gift!

Warmest regards,

Denise K. Hornbecker Chief Executive Officer

PS- It was great to see LB today as well. He is getting so big!

Please note: You received no goods or services from the Almada Lodge-Times Farm Camp Corp. in conjunction with your contribution of \$15,000.00 dated 2/20/2017. Please keep this letter as your receipt for your tax record for your gift.

Denise K. Hornbecker Chief Executive Officer Channel 3 Kids Camp

John Zahner President Edward Jones

Jillian G. Wood Vice President American Academy of Pediatrics

Molly Devanney Secretary Highland Park Market

Matt Rich Treasurer Rich Capital Financial Services, LLC

Jan Rodrigue Immediate Past President Rodco Machine

Anton Alerte, M.D.
Pediatrician St. Francis/UConn

Kevin Brown Mohegan Tribe Gaming Authority

Ken Camello Savol Pool Company

Klarn DePalma WFSB Channel 3

Douglas M. Evans Kroll, McNamara, Evans & Delehanty, LLP

Ed Havens Imperial Oil Company

John Holt Nutmeg Financial Credit Union

Michael Kolakowski KBE Building Corporation

Ron Perine Mintz & Hoke

Laura Soll-Broxterman Laura Soll Public Relations, LLC

Greg Thomas WFSB Channel 3

Suzanne Thorburn WFSB Channel 3

Steve Toffolon Marsh U.S.A. Inc.

Wilson Vega Global Imaging Systems

Hyacinth Yennie





